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IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

 
 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, 
 
 Plaintiff, 
 
 v. 
 
AB ELECTROLUX, 
 
ELECTROLUX NORTH AMERICA, INC
 
and 
 
GENERAL ELECTRIC COMPANY, 
 
 Defendants

.,

. 
 

 
 
 
 

 Case No.  1:15-cv-01039 (EGS) 
 
 
       
  AMENDED SCHEDULING ORDER  

  

 
 

On July 31, 2015, Plaintiff United States and Defendants AB 

Electrolux, Electrolux North America, Inc., and General Electric 

Company (collectively, “parties”) appeared before the Court for 

a status conference.  At that hearing and by a July 31, 2015 

Minute Order, the Court modified the Stipulation Regarding 

Scheduling and Case Management and [Proposed] Trial Setting and 

Case-Management Order that was filed on July 16, 2015 (Docket 

#28), that the Court previously entered and incorporated by 

reference into its July 21, 2015 Minute Order.  

As ordered by the Court, the parties met and conferred to 

resolve any additional scheduling issues.  On August 25, 2015, 

the parties filed a joint motion respectfully requesting that 

the Court modify the schedule by moving the deadline for expert 



depositions from October 21, 2015 to October 28, 2015.  

Consequently the Court orders the following schedule: 

 

 Deadline 

Fact discovery begins On filing of this 
proposed Order 

Parties produce Investigation Materials 
Three days after 
filing of this 
proposed Order 

Rule 26(a)(1) disclosures 
Three days after 
filing of this 
proposed Order 

Deadline for amendments to pleadings or 
join parties 

One day after entry 
of this proposed 
Order 

Answers to Complaint due July 24, 2015 

Each side serves its preliminary trial 
witness list August 7, 2015 

Each side serves its final trial witness 
list September 17, 2015 

Fact discovery closes, except for 
discovery regarding new witnesses and 
related entities on final trial witness 
lists 

September 30, 2015 

The parties serve Rule 26(a)(2)(B) 
initial expert witness disclosures that 
contain complete statements of all 
opinions the witness will express about 
the proposed acquisition’s likely 
competitive effects and the basis and 
reasons for those opinions 

September 30, 2015 

Non-expert motions in limine to be filed October 7, 2015 

Responses to non-expert motions in limine 
to be filed October 12, 2015 
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 Deadline 

Each side exchanges exhibit lists and 
opening deposition designations, except 
for deposition designations and exhibits 
relating to new witnesses on final trial 
witness lists 

October 12, 2015 

Replies to non-expert motions in limine 
to be filed October 16, 2015 

Each side exchanges its objections to the 
other side’s exhibits and opening 
deposition designations and its 
deposition counter-designations, except 
for deposition designations and exhibits 
relating to new witnesses on final trial 
witness lists 

October 16, 2015 

Each side exchanges its objections to the 
other side’s deposition counter-
designations and its counter-counter-
designations 

October 19, 2015 

The parties serve Rule 26(a)(2)(D)(ii) 
expert witness disclosures that are 
intended solely to contradict or rebut 
evidence on the same subject matter 
identified by another party under Rule 
26(a)(2)(B) 

October 20, 2015 

Parties to complete meet and confer 
regarding objections to exhibits and 
deposition designations, including 
deposition designations and exhibits 
relating to new witnesses on final trial 
witness lists 

October 21, 2015 

Joint Pretrial Statement to be filed October 23, 2015 

Discovery of new persons and related 
entities on the final trial witness lists 
closes 

October 23, 2015 

Expert-related motions in limine to be 
filed October 24, 2015 

Pretrial briefs to be filed October 26, 2015 

Final pretrial conference October 30, 2015 at 
10:30 a.m. 
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 Deadline 

Expert depositions close October 28, 2015 

Trial starts November 9, 2015 at 
9:00 a.m. 

  
SO ORDERED.  

        
Signed:  Emmet G. Sullivan 
  United States District Court 

September 2, 2015     
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